
Minutes of the Newmarket Vision 

Community Planning Delivery Group 
held on 21 May, 2015 at 10.00am 

Council Chamber, Newmarket Town Council 

 
Present: 
Cllr Rachel Hood (Chair)  

Cllr Michael Jefferys  
Sara Beckett 

John Durrant 
Graeme Lockey 

Michael Robinson 

John Smithson 
Julian Wilson  

Rachel Wood  
Christine Rush

 

Apologies received from William Gittus, Richard Fletcher, Marie Smith, Robert 
Feakes, Quentin Cass, Claire Elbrow, Kim Langley and Andrew Burton. 

 
1. Review of minutes dated 14 April, 2015 and matters arising  

Michael Jefferys asked that the minutes be amended as he had given 

apologies for the last meeting.  The rest of the content was agreed as correct. 
 

Open Spaces 
 JS has met with Studlands Residents Association.  A general maintenance 

discussion was had and their views on Public Open Space will be fed into 

the Consultation.   
 The redundant buildings in the Orchard area are seemingly left over from 

the Americans.  JS has put in an order to demolish these buildings.  This 
will open up the space for the wider community and transform it from a 
very unattractive area to a desirable area for all to enjoy and will help to 

prevent undesirable behaviour; but mindful of keeping it an interesting 
ecological resource.  

 GoWild will be consulted on a potential map and branding showing the walk 
from the Orchard area, through to woodland, George Lambton playing 
fields, the Green, etc. 

 JS reiterated that he had met with Jeff Horner (Flood defence) and agreed 
they would liaise over water course information that will go into plan. 

 Richard Fletcher, at a previous meeting, had asked that JS identify what 
small pieces of work that could be achieved.  JS said that this would be 
forthcoming when his report was finalised.  MJ asked if there was merit in 

setting up a working group?  RH thought that this is something the delivery 
group would like to keep ownership of and that JS had done so much work 

on this already.  The meeting agreed for JS to continue to update the 
delivery group as JS leading on this piece of work. 

 The question of funding was raised by MJ.  JS currently tidying up allocated 
funding for signage for GoWild with the hope of extra further along the 
way. 

 JS stated there are 18 bridges over Number One Drain.  JS provided a 
hand out showing four pictures which were discussed: 

1. Entrance from town on Exeter Road; cycleway signage and wrong 
placement of litter bin;  JS needs to check if any other route in is 
better for the entrance. 

2. Willie Snaith Road (crosses cycle route) - still problems over 
ownership of the Green on left of the picture.  Historically FHDC have 

always cut the grass, but not owned by FHDC, further investigation 
required. 



3. Cycle path/footpath and ditch – Guy Smith and Suzanne Buck, SCC 
may know who owns this piece of land.  

4. Last picture of bridge number 18, leading to Studlands Sports and 
Social Club has been dredged as part of the flood defence plan.   

 Interestingly JS has found that Icknield Way has noteworthy link to 
Newmarket and apparently there was an Anglo Saxon river where No.1 
drain is. 

http://www.icknieldwaytrail.org.uk/IW_Trail_Leaflet3.pdf  
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RW stated that in the past she was a volunteer with GoWild projects.  RW does not 
believe that the public right of way is widely known although there has been some 

complaints about the upkeep and use of the area.   
 

JD stated that the group should attempt to create enthusiasm and get the 
community wanting to take ownership of this area and to look after it. 
 

The meeting talked of raising awareness via local media. 
 

JS warned not to raise expectations too soon.  JS has started consulting and once the 
management plan has been completed and small projects arise, then the media can 
be involved; but JS thought it was too early as yet.  JS envisaged autumn, when plan 

is in draft format.  RH thought that Mark Beaumont, West Suffolk Communications 
Officer could do a small press release to raise general awareness that work was 

progressing in this area.  JS stated that he would provide MB with appropriate 
material and the West Suffolk Parks email address:  
parks@westsuffolk.gov.uk could be used in the communique to encourage the 

community to get involved and come up with suggestions for re-naming the No. 1 
Drain, plus welcome general comments and views all to assist and form part of the 

consultation process.   
 

JS will have a better idea of what is required once report is written, then it can be 
broken down into manageable projects.  Plus flooding management, grounds 
management.  Jeff Horner’s plan will tie into JS plan naturally. 

Action:  RH asked JS to arrange a draft press release and draft key points of the 
management plan and potential progress timeline.   

 
 An email update was circulated to the group, provided by John Smithson, after 

the meeting that JS had spoken to Guy Smith of SCC on his return to the 

office and that Guy Smith will be carrying our a tidy up shortly of the left spoil 
from the dredging works that took place last winter.  

 
Town Centre Public Access Buildings  
An email update had been circulated by William Gittus prior to the meeting:  

 WAG sent his apologies for the delay in responding to QC and stated that 
there is still a possibility from the Jockey Club Estates perspective of NHRM 

being occupied by various public bodies and will send a rough idea of lease 
terms to QC shortly. 
 

2. Affordable Housing - no further update provided. 
 

3. Meeting ended at 10.55am  
Newmarket Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group meeting to commence.   

 

4. Next Meeting of the NV Community Planning Delivery Group: 
Thursday, 25 June, 2015 at 10:00am. 

 
Please Note 27th July Meeting will commence 10.00am at ThingmeBobs for 
a ‘walk and talk with John Smithson’ along what is currently known as the 

Yellow Brick Road.  Please wear suitable footwear and clothing.  The NV 
Community Planning Delivery Group will return to the Town Council offices to 

complete normal business. 
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Red solid line denotes ‘Yellow Brick Road’, Newmarket 

 

 


